
  

 
 
       

    14th May 2025 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
Moore Class Trip to: The Science Museum – Flash, Band, Wallop and 3D Antarica – Tuesday 3rd June.  
 
We have booked a Moore class trip to The Science Museum, London on Tuesday 3rd June, to support our learning 
from this term and for next term about Animals and Nutrition, Living things and their habitats and Changing State.  
 
We will be catching the 9:45am train from Shoreham Station, going to Otford, to then catch the fast train to London 
Victoria and then catching the Underground for 2 stops to South Kensington Station, where it is a short walk to the 
museum.  They will need to arrive promptly at school for the usual start of the school day.  We will then be leaving 
school around 9:10 to get to the station in time. 
 
In the Flash, Bang, Wallop Show, they will experience the wonder of science through exciting experiments and demos 
through a medley of experiments and demonstrations that are jam-packed with WOW moments.  Flash, Bang, Wallop is 
jam-packed with thrilling experiments and demonstrations designed to help children find out about fire and 
explosions.  While thinking about everyday applications of controlled explosions they'll demonstrate how energy is 
transferred through light, sound, heat and movement.   

We should arrive at the museum by 11:00 am, giving us time to have a bit of lunch before the first show.  The 
performance starts at 11:45am and lasts approximately 20 minutes.  We will then have the rest of our lunch before 
watching the fully immersive, 3D Antarctica film in the IMAX cinema at the Science Museum, which starts at 12:30 and  
lasts 1 hour.   
 
We will then return to London Victoria train station to catch the 14:55 train back to Otford.  This is due to arrive at Otford 
station at 15:31. Please could you make arrangements to collect your child from Otford Station or if you are unable to do 
this yourself make arrangements with another family.   
 
We request that if you are unable to collect your child from Otford Station, that you make your own arrangements 
with another family to transport your child. Please include the name of the person on form (if unknown please 
complete the form, enter TBC and inform office once arranged). 
 
On the day, children will need to bring a small snack and a packed lunch plus their water bottle in a named small back 
pack to make it easier to carry, but please leave book bags at home. We are a nut free school so please ensure that you do 
not include any nuts.  School uniform and school caps must be worn please. 
 
The cost of this trip will be £15.00 to cover the cost of the transport and admission.  All payments must be made 
online at www.scopay.com/shorehamvillage by Wednesday 21st May. If we do not hear from you by this date then we 
will assume that your child is not able to attend. 
 
 
By completing the form you are giving permission for your child to attend and for the teacher in charge of the party to 
give consent on your behalf for any urgent medical treatment, including anaesthetic to be given.  
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We will be looking for a few volunteers to help with this trip so please indicate on the form if you would be able to.   
  
We would like to take this opportunity to remind parents that if you need help with payment for this event, please write to 
Mrs Lovatt-Young who will consider the application for support on a confidential basis. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Miss Fitch       Mrs Lovatt-Young  
Moore Class Teacher       Head  
 
  

 


